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Local Planning Policy 
LPP/01 - Exemptions from 

Development Approval 
Available for Public Comment 
Notice is hereby given that the Town of Port 
Hedland (the Town) has initiated the above 
mentioned Local Planning Policy.

The Policy has been developed to address the 
current childcare shortage experienced throughout 
Scheme Area by alleviating the need to obtain 
“Family Day Care” Home Business development 
approval from the Town.

Objectives of the Policy include:

•	 Removal of long and disproportionate “Family 
Day Care” Home Business development approval 
for Family Day Care Applications;

•	 Attempt to reduce extensive wait-times for 
childcare.

The Policy has been deposited at the Town’s 
Administration Office located at the Civic Centre 
on McGregor Street, Port Hedland and will be 
open for review during office hours up to and 
including close of business on the 3 July 2019. Any 
queries can be directed to Development Services 
on 9158 9300. 

The Policy can also be viewed on the Town of Port 
Hedland website at: www.porthedland.wa.gov.
au/planning-building-and-environment/planning/
planning-policies.aspx.

Submissions on the Policy may be lodged in writing 
addressed to Development Services, Town of Port 
Hedland, PO Box 41, Port Hedland WA 6721 or 
via email: eplanning@porthedland.wa.gov.au. 
Submissions should be lodged with the Town on or 
before close of business on the 
3 July 2019.


